
 



obtaining the United Nations grounds passes 
for attending NGOs, but will not send letters 
of invitation to attend the CEDAW session.   
 
To receive the grounds pass, all applicants 
are required to appear in person at the Pass 
and Identification Unit, located at 801 United 
Nations Plaza (at the corner of 1st Ave. and 
East 45th St.).  A valid national passport or 
government issued photo ID such as driver’s 
license or state non-driver’s ID bearing a 
photograph will be required of all applicants 
at the time of first issuance.  Office hours are 
9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Mondays through 
Thursdays (closed 12:45 p.m. to 2:00 p.m.) 
and 9:00 a.m. to 12:45 p.m. on Fridays. 
 
Presenting NGO reports 
The CEDAW Committee welcomes informa-
tion from non-governmental organizations 
(NGOs).  In addition to attending the CE-
DAW session as observers, NGO representa-
tives can submit alternative and shadow 
NGO reports to the CEDAW Committee 
members, and can present information during 
the informal meetings of the CEDAW Com-
mittee members with NGO representatives. 
  
During the 31st session, NGOs will have the 
opportunity to address the CEDAW Commit-
tee on 6 July 2004 and on 12 July 2004. 
NGOs wishing to present information regard-
ing Spain, Equatorial Guinea, Bangladesh 
and Angola will be able to address the CE-
DAW Committee on 6 July 2004 from 3 p.m. 


